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Background

• December 2018:  Town Council approved the purchase of 37 acres in 
New Riverside for a community gathering space and passive park.

• October 2020:  Council approved the Conceptual Master Plan for the 
37-acre New Riverside Barn Park.

• December 2022:  Council approved a Phase 1 site development 
contract with JS Construction to install initial park infrastructure 
including roads, parking, trails, storm drainage, and utility extensions.  
Phase 1 construction is scheduled to be complete in December 2023.

• May 2023:  After completion of a competitive RFQu solicitation, the 
Town Manager executed a Construction Manager At Risk (CMAR) with 
Nix Construction to provide pre-construction services and develop a 
Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) to construct Phase II Development 
including:

Renovation and expansion of the existing barn
Restroom buildings
Destination playground
 Shelters, landscape, hardscape, signage, site furnishings and lighting



Scope of Work – Conceptual Master Plan:



Scope of Work – Barn Rendering:



Scope of Work – Barn Site Plan:



Scope of Work – Playground Site Plan:



Scope of Work – Playground Perspective:



Scope of Work – Playground Perspective:



Scope of Work – Restroom Buildings:



Project Schedule



Recommendation

• Staff recommends Town Council authorize the Town Manager to
execute a Contract with Nix Construction Company Inc. for a
Guaranteed Maximum Price of $10,903,573.00. Based on terms of
the CMAR contract, no contingency funding is requested or required.

• This contract type protects the Town from any price increases that
may occur over the term of the contract and requires the CMAR to
manage all construction activity for the entire scope of work.

• The contract amount is within the current budget for FY 24 and FY
25. Additional funding will be requested for FY 26 to cover any
remaining costs associated with this contract.



Next Steps

• Following Council approval of the contract, the Town 
Manager will execute the CMAR amendment with Nix 
Construction Company Inc., and Staff will schedule a 
Construction Kick off meeting in October with the 
contractor.

• The construction schedule is estimated to take 24 
months to complete, subject to favorable weather 
conditions and material availability.



QUESTIONS & 
DISCUSSION



Proposed Motion

“I move to approve authorizing the Town Manager to amend the New 
Riverside Barn Park Construction Manager At Risk Contract with Nix 
Construction Company, Inc with a Fiscal Impact of $10,903,573.00.”


